## **TOWN OF TROY**

## **Special Meeting**

## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES**

The Board of Selectmen held a special meeting on May 8, 2017 at the Town Clerk's Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands & Gary Taylor

Others Present: Terri Medley, Lee Forbes, Shane Morin & Jason Sevigny

## THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

- 1. Meeting opened at 8:25 A.M.
- 2. The proposal from Michie Corporation for a box culvert to be used on Loop Road was reviewed. Jason explained the need for a crane to place the culvert. Lee in going to get estimates for the job. A motion was made by Robert to accept the proposal. Robert signed the agreement.
- 3. Gary and Robert signed the Annual Financial Plan for Town Highways.

Gary and Robert signed the Certificate of Compliance for Town Road & Bridge Standards.

- 4. Jason gave us a copy of the VT State Highway Access Permit. He asked us to consider adding a check box on our town zoning permits inquiring if they applied for their state permit, where applicable.
- 5. Shane discussed the 2018 Municipal Highway Grant Application and urged us to apply. Lee is going to review which roads are in need and get back to the board at the Select Board meeting next Monday.
- 6. Shane met with the Select Board in Westfield and discussed reclassifying Loop Road from a Class 3 to Class 2. It would be necessary for both Troy and Westfield to be willing to reclassify as the road begins in one town and ends in the other. Lee and the Select Board are going to contact Westfield's Select Board regarding this and get back to Shane.
- 7. The Meeting adjourned at 9:27 A.M.